

Municipality of Killarney

September 19, 2017

Main Office: 32 Commissioner Street Killarney, Ontario P0M 2A0

Tel: 705-287-2424 Fax: 705-287-2660

E-mail: inquiries@municipalityofkillarney.ca

Public Works Department: 1096 Hwy 637 Killarney, Ontario POM 2A0

Tel: 705-287-1040 Fax: 705-287-1141

website: www.municipalityofkillarney.ca Association of Ontario Municipalities Ms. Lynn Dollin 200 University Ave., Suite 801 Toronto, ON M5H 3C6

Dear Ms. Dollin:

Attached hereto is Resolution No. 17-362 that was passed at the Regular Meeting of Council held September 13, 2017 as well as an article from CBC News.

The Municipality of Killarney share the same concerns as AMO regarding proposed changes to the Ambulance Act and Fire Protection & Prevention Act which are to be tabled at Queen's Park this fall.

We look forward to working with you to protect municipal interests.

Thank you for your attention to this important issue.

Sincerely,

THE MUNICIPALITY OF KILLARNEY

Candy K. Beauvais Clerk-Treasurer

Cc: FONOM

ROMA
OSUM
DSSAB
SDHU
All Ontario Municipalities
Local MPP's



The Corporation of the Municipality of Killarney 32 Commissioner Street Killarney, Ontario POM 2A0

MOVED BY:

Michael Reider

SECONDED BY:

Jim Rook

RESOLUTION NO. 17-362

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Municipality of Killarney advise the Association of Ontario Municipalities (AMO) that we share their concerns regarding the proposed changes to to the Ambulance Act and the Fire Protection and Prevention Act which are set to be tabled at Queen's Park in the fall;

FURTHER the Province is seeking two municipalities to participate in pilot projects funded by the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care. The Municipality of Killarney appeals to AMO to request that the Province include rural northern municipalities as participants in the pilot projects;

FURTHER the proposed changes may result in the Province saving and municipalities experience additional downloading for some of the costs associated with modifications to the acts;

THEREFORE the Council for the Municipality of Killarney hereby requests that AMO keep all municipalities informed of this matter so that all stakeholders have input into these proposed changes which may result in additional costs to our municipalities (such as increased training, legal liability etc.);

FURTHER THAT this resolution be forwarded to AMO, FONOM, ROMA, OSUM, DSSAB, SDHU, all Ontario Municipalities and to our local MPP's.

CARRIED

I, Candy K. Beauvais, Clerk Treasurer of the Municipality of Killarney do certify the foregoing to be a true copy of Resolution #17-362 passed in a Regular Council Meeting of The Corporation of the Municipality of Killarney on the 13th day of September, 2017.

Candy K. Beauvais Clerk Treasurer

Ontario communities sound alarm over proposed changes to Ambulance Act

By Kimberley Molina, <u>CBC News</u> Posted: Aug 22, 2017 8:11 AM ET Last Updated: Aug 22, 2017 8:11 AM ET

A group representing Ontario communities is sounding the alarm over proposed changes to two provincial acts which would affect how some patients are treated and transported during medical calls.

The Association of Ontario Municipalities (AMO) is concerned about changes to the Ambulance Act and the Fire Protection and Prevention Act, which are set to be tabled at Queen's Park in the fall.

One change aims to reduce unnecessary emergency room visits by having paramedics take patients with minor injuries to family doctors and community clinics. The law currently requires patients to be taken to hospital only.

Another change could see firefighters with paramedic training be able to respond to minor injury calls, provide medical care on fire trucks, and provide symptom relief in some higher-priority calls.

Pilot projects set to begin next spring

The province is looking for two municipalities to participate in pilot projects funded by the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care, which are expected to begin in March 2018.

At least one Ottawa city councillor doesn't want the city to take part.

"Ottawa is not the right community to try this in.... I haven't seen any evidence that it leads us in a direction that we want to go," said Coun. Mark Taylor, who is also chair of AMO's health task force.

'We also live in a world where provincial arbitrators have a nasty habit of picking up things in one municipality and dropping them down in another.' - Coun. Mark Taylor, chair of AMO's health task force

He's concerned Ottawa could be forced to subscribe to the new model, along with other communities, after the pilot projects are completed.

"We also live in a world where provincial arbitrators have a nasty habit of picking up things in one municipality and dropping them down in another," he said.

The president of AMO said she wants to ensure that doesn't happen.

"They keep telling us that it's voluntary, it's voluntary.... So, our demand of them is if this is to truly be voluntary, that we would require that interest arbitrators be prohibited, in law, from replicating it to unwilling participants," said Lynn Dollin.

Ministry to look at possible scenarios this fall

Legislation is expected to be tabled at Queen's Park this fall to change the two acts, and the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care will consider what kind of calls would be appropriate for transporting patients to family doctors and clinics instead of emergency rooms.

"[The] ministry plans to undertake an operational risk assessment in the fall of potential scenarios, based on feedback from stakeholders to date and experiences of models currently used in other jurisdictions," press secretary Laura Gallant wrote in a statement to CBC News.

Some of those scenarios could include mental health calls, which are on the rise.

A hospital emergency room is not necessarily the best place for those patients, Taylor said.

Province could save, municipalities spend

There is a question of who ends up footing the bill for some costs. While the province may save some money from fewer emergency room visits, other costs could be off-loaded onto municipalities.

The Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care projects the cost of ambulance systems will increase by \$300 million to \$1.9 billion over five years, between 2015 and 2020.

Land ambulance costs are shared 50-50 with the province, but municipalities cover 100 per cent of the cost of firefighting, Dollin said.

Potential costs could include increased training for paramedics and firefighters to increased legal liability, she said. If patients are dropped off at a hospital, the hospital — and ultimately the province — are liable, but if the person is taken to another facility instead, a city could bear the brunt of that liability.

'If it's going to cost municipalities more money for us to follow the new regulations, then that should be covered 100 per cent by the province.' - Lynn Dollin, president of AMO

There are other ways the province could save money, according to AMO, including better call triaging and changing regulations around non-urgent patient transfers.

These types of transfers are especially problematic in northern Ontario, where ambulances are taken out of service to transfer non-urgent patients from one area to another, Dollin said. In southern Ontario, the province often contracts companies to move those patients.

"It's AMO's position that fixing those two things, the benefits would far outweigh those that could be brought about by fire-medics," she said.

		6 "		
Explore CBC				
CBC Home	Music =	Documentaries	Digital Archives	
TV	Life	Comedy	Games	
Radio	Arts	Bnoks	Contests	
News	Kids	Parents	Site Map	
Sports	Local	Indigenous		
Stay Connected				
Apps	RSS	Podcasts	Newsletters & Alerts	

. Services and Information

Corporate Info

Reuse & Permission

CBC Shop

Jobs

Public Appearances

Terms of Use

Help

Doing Business with Us

Commercial Services

Privacy Policy

Contact Us

Renting Facilities

CBC (Radio-Canada